
Surfside Association 
Annual Meeting, Part 2 

August 11, 2012 

President Quigley opened the meeting at 10:00 am at the Star of the Sea Youth Hostel with 

approximately 50 people attending.  

President Quigley brought the meeting to order and introduced representatives of the Nantucket 

Airport.  They included Dan Drake, Chairman of the Airport Commission, Tom Rafter, Airport 

Manager and Meredith de Carbonnel, an environmental scientist with Jacobs Engineering.  They 

made a presentation about expansion of the “South Apron” for parking of larger private 

airplanes.  A copy of the slides is attached to these minutes.   

One important issue to us is that the airport was unsuccessful in getting approval for funding of 

ramp electrification.  Because of this, the aircraft will continue to use the APU units to cool the 

planes on the ground.   

Mention was made of efforts to reduce noise.  A variety of noise break configurations were 

mentioned, but no decision has been made on the final plan. 

Dan Drake also spent some time discussing the budget constraints on the airport.  They expect to 

issue a new five-year master plan.  

The presentation was followed by a question and answer session.  It was stressed that the 

Association continues to be concerned that the airport find a way to fund the $25,000 promised 

to the Surfside Roads Fund. 

President Quigley then began the President’s Report.  The Executive Board decided not to 

recommend that the Surfside Roads Fund enter into a major road project.  The Roads Fund 

should continue to use its funds for a patching program.  He also mentioned the July meeting, 

which had a presentation from Dr. Margot Hartmann, President of the hospital.  He mentioned an 

email from the Maria Mitchell foundation to request that outside lighting be restricted at night 

throughout the island.  The Conservation Commission has a program on wildfires.  With the lack 

of rain there is a real concern with brush fires.   

A motion was made to approve the July 14 minutes.  The motion was seconded and approved.   

Debbie McIntosh followed with a Treasurer’s report, handing out a financial report.  There is 

$20,458.84 in the bank accounts.  

Pat Newton reporting for the Nominating Committee, which also included Sybille Andersen and 

Debbie McIntosh, read the slate as shown on the Agenda, which is attached. 

A motion was made to accept the slate as read. It was seconded and passed unanimously.  



President Quigley moved that the Nantucket Cottage Hospital receive a donation of $2,500.  

During discussion, it was mentioned that the Association had previously decided to limit 

donations to Surfside area activities.  Members agreed that the hospital is valuable to everyone in 

Surfside and continued to a vote.  The motion was seconded and approved. 

President Quigley moved that a donation be made to the hostel to help remove bees nesting in 

the walls of the building.  The Executive Board recommended the Surfside Association donate 

up to $1,500 for the removal of the bees.  The motion was seconded and approved. 

Ned Fawcett discussed social programs.  The fishing contest lasts until Labor Day.  The golf 

tournament last week was a great success.  The Labor Day party will be held Sunday September 

2 at Barbara Malcolm’s house at Sherburne Commons 5 o’clock.  Please bring an hors d’oeuver. 

New Business: None 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:00. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Tom Szydlowski 
 
Tom Szydlowski, Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 

























 


